
NORTH VALE PARISH COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 
 

Meeting  496  held on Monday 21 December at 7.30 pm at Holton Village Hall 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

 
 

PRESENT 

 

David Young, Janet Down, Nick Haggett, Lesley Tyson, Jenny Chambers, James Lee, Gillian Freeman,  Hannah 

Crofts. 

 

APOLOGIES 

 

William Wallace, David Badham-Thornhill, Tim Inglefield, Richard Biss. 

 

REGISTER OF INTERESTS & DECLARATIONS OF ACCEPTANCE 

 

None. 

 

DECLARATIONS OR INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS 

 

None. 

 

MATTERS ARISING 

 

Parish Clerk – we welcome Elizabeth Persson who will start in January.  

Funds for Health and Wellbeing – it has been put forward for new chairs for Holton Village Hall rather than 

computers.  

Speeding through Dancing Cross – thought to be worse. To review and chase all options in New Year.  

Moving of signs in Gibbet Lane, Higher Holton – review/update in New Year.  

Footpaths reviewed.  

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

 

None.  

 

PLANNING DECISIONS 

 

None.  

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

None. 

 

FINANCIAL MATTERS  

 

Cheque authorised and issued - £10 for Holton Village Hall. 

Cheque authorised as per the Agenda – Andy Green Garden Maintenance £80 on 11.12.15. 

 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

 

Fallen sign and new village name board at Shepherds Cross, Cheriton – to chase repairs/work in New Year.  

 

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.05 pm.  

 

Hannah Crofts – In the absence of Clerk for North Vale Parish Council. 


